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SANCHAR NIGAM EXECUTIVES’ ASSOCIATION KARNATAKA CIRCLE 
(Recognized Majority Representative Executives’ Association) 

       
�

�

No. SNEA/Transfer of SDEs/17-18  Dated   @  BG    21-08-2017 
To, 

Shri R Mani, 
Chief General Manager Telecommunications, 
BSNL, Karnataka Circle, Bangalore-560008. 
 
Respected Sir, 
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This is in continuation to our email, discussion on the above issue. The General Secretary of SNEA has 
also taken up the said issue with Dir HR vide letter No. No: SNEA/CHQ/DIR(HR)/2015-18/79 dtd 18th 
August, 2017 and protested the issue. The copy of the letter is enclosed h/w for your information.  

In this regard, it is further brought to your kind notice that few more SDEs have already submitted their 
application for transfer to these non-territorial circles like NOC, STR, STP etc., and the same are reported 
to be forwarded to circle office from the field units especially from BGTD. These SDEs who have given 
transfer applications to these non-territorial circles are in the longstay list to be considered during 
March/April 2018 and hence to avoid the transfer to other SSAs now they will try these shortcuts.  

We SNEA, being recognised Executive Association are answerable to all those SDEs who have obeyed the 
transfer orders and joined various SSAs including 15 to 18 lady SDEs despite having very serious medical 
and family problems, education of their school going children are subjected to the said heartburn and are 
bitterly complaining against the discriminative actions of the administration. 

We therefore request you to kindly take all suitable action to ensure that some few SDEs who have 
influence, etc., etc., would never be allowed to avail these shortcut  transfers to permanently avoid the 
long stay transfers. Hence suitable instructions be issued to all field units in this regard and also all such 
applications on record/process be duly rejected.  

In such previous attempts by some SDEs, CGMT Office had promptly brought the issues to the notice of 
BSNL CO and got such transfer orders cancelled. But in the instant case; without following such 
procedure, the officer was relieved from circle office. We request you to kindly and immediately write back 
to BSNLCO informing all the ground realities and policy being followed by Karnataka Circle in this regard. 

Encls: A/a. 
Thanking you, 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
 S B Nagavi 
(Circle Secretary) 
Copy to: Shri Ashok Kumar Aggarwal, GM Admn and HR, % CGMT BG for infn and n/a.om 
2. K Sebastin, General Secretary, SNEA CHQ for kind information and n/a.  

SANCH
A

R
 N

IG
A

M
 E

XECUTIVES’ ASSO
C

IA
TIO

N
 (INDIA)�

�
�

�

�

�

�

�

S B Nagavi,  BSc, LLB 
Circle Secretary 
Room No. 430, 4th Floor, Annexe Bldg,  
BSNL Bhavan,  Halasur, Bangalore 560008, 
Mobile. 9448010565  
E-Mail:-nagavisb@ gmail.com  
   


